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What was good?  

During both the fall and winter quarter classes to new topics and activities were included in the mechatronics course for the first time:  PLC exercises and PIC programming in Assembly.

In addition we continued to use the Handy Board project format which is still very well received.

The first 5 lab sessions were again completed using the tutorials prepared to acquaint the students with the Handy Board.  Having been used now for the third year, they are pretty well written.  We finally decided to offer this class from the notes only and did away with the poorly written book used in previous years.  It was not missed. Students were expected to buy their own bread board for the class starting with the winter quarter.
What wasn't so good?  

The course is now almost a little to congested.  Some of the topics seem extremely rushed.  In an attempt to put in more relevant topics it may have been over crowded.  Some of the Labs are still too long.  We adjusted some lab time to shift more time to PIC programming.  We will need to cut out material from the extra long labs on the Handy Board.  We will do this the next time the course is done.  

Students really did not care for programming in Assembly.  We should consider if using a C-Lite language would make the PIC module more effective.  

The number of students was pretty much at capacity during the winter quarter.  If any more of the Handy Boards had gone down, we would have been short and would have had difficulty because they would need to be shared.  Running three almost full sections pushed our resources.

Next Time I/We Plan to Modify the Course by Changing/Trying
Plan to rewrite some of the Handy Board labs to reduce their length and add appropriate pre-lab info to each laboratory.  Plan to teach PIC with C-Lite instead of Assembly language.  Continue fine tuning lectures to remove fluff and get at most essential concepts.  Acquire a couple more PLC stations and connectors to reduce bottle necks.  Look at getting more hands on experience with digital breadboards, transistors, and Stepper motors.
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